
MINUTES
South Carolina Commission for the Blind

1430 Confederate Avenue

Columbia, South Carolina 29201

March 15th, 2016

Convene: 1:30 pm






Adjourn: 2:25 pm

Chairperson Smith called the meeting to order and a moment of silence followed.

Present: Ms. Mary Sonksen: Chairperson, Peter Smith via SKYPE: Ms. Rosemary Roberson via phone

Absent Excused: Dr. Judy Johnson

Public Comment: None

Approval of Minutes:  Quorum not present 

Financial Report: Quorum not present – Mr. Sims reported we have spent 57.76% of our fiscal year budget including commitments.    
Report from Commissioner: Mr. Kirby asked Jerry Francis, Region II Director, to introduce the VR counselors in Region I.
Mr. Francis is filling in for Felisa Massey, Region I Director.  Mr. Francis introduced Vanessa Cruell, Katie Chiba, and Teresa Paige all are counselors in Region I.
Ms. Vanessa Cruell stated she serves Greenville County.  She has an active case load of eighty consumers.  Ms. Cruell is working with local organizations to provide consumers with general education (GED) and she is working on creating other partnerships.  Ms. Cruell would like to see the GED training return to the Columbia Campus. 
Ms. Katie Chiba stated she serves Union, Spartanburg, and Cherokee Counties.  Ms. Chiba is working on getting the word out about the Commission so the referral base can be increased.  She now has forty-three consumers.  Ms. Chiba attends community partnership meetings in each of the three counties.   

Ms. Teresa Paige stated she serves Greenwood, Anderson, Pickens, Laurens, Edgefield, Oconee, Abbeville, and Newberry.  Ms. Paige has ten counties.  She works with partnerships in these counties.  She has seventy-eight consumers on her case load.    

Mr. Kirby presented Winn Davis with a certificate and lapel pen for her thirty years of service to the state of South Carolina and the Commission of the Blind.  She is a dedicated employee.  Mr. Kirby thanked her for her service.
Ms. Davis thanked everyone.  

Elaine Robertson stated the Legislative Oversight Committee sent us a staff study that we responded to last month.  Our first meeting is Thursday, March 17th.  Ms. Robertson and Mr. Walker will attend this meeting to discuss the history of the agency, our mission and our vision.  The next meeting will be April 21st and also, attending will be Ed Bible and Rhonda Thompson to discuss partners we work with in the community.  

Wanda Miller, HR Director, reported on our security assessment.  Ms. Miller said the SC Department of Protective Services, which is under the Department of Public Safety, came to SCCB to perform a security assessment.  This assessment includes looking at security that is already in place and areas where security could be improved.  
Some of the areas that need improvement are as follows: additional lighting in parking lot, additional cameras and recording systems, more enforcement of the ID Badge system, and install additional panic alarms.  

They recommended we hire a security officer on-site during the day and night, provide additional training for staff, install fencing and walking grates around the facility, policy for employees who have access to camera logs, establish additional modes of communication other than telephones, and replace the glass doors with metal or wooden doors at the card access entry point.   

Mr. Kirby stated this is the first step in our security assessment.  

Ms. Miller stated the Bureau offers active shooter training at no cost to us and they will offer training on March 24th and April 27th.  

Mr. Ed Bible stated the Student Internship Program (SIP) held its kick-off for the eighth year.  There were seventeen applications.  Twelve students have been selected with an alternate.   There are two computer science majors, several phycology majors, counseling majors, and a public information individual.  
Ms. Rhonda Thompson reported the older blind will attend camp at the Rocky Bottom Camp May 22nd through May 26th.  Twenty-five individuals will be selected.  The campers will have a learning experience and some leisure time at the camp.    

Mr. Juan Sims reported on the RSA audit report.  Mr. Sims said this is a single state-wide audit and they review all transactions dealing with our RSA Grant.  This grant is divided between the SC Department of Vocational Rehabilitation and SCCB.  SCDVR receives 87% and we get 13%.  We have one finding dealing with reporting of numbers data and one concerning Discussion with Management (DWM) dealing with the IPE’s and case files.  

Mr. Kirby stated we received the Governor’s Department of Administration’s state-wide plan on information management.  Our budget request included funds to meet the state mandates on cyber security.  We have received a proposal from the SC Department of Technology Operations to manage some of our information technology.  The Board of Commissioners will be updated in future meetings.     
Committee Report: Ms. Sonksen reported on the 50th SCCB Anniversary plans.  She stated the date for the dinner is May 6th at Embassy Suites in Columbia.  The next committee meeting is scheduled for March 24th at 10:00 am.      
Old Business: None

New Business: None

Board Meetings: April 12th, May 17th
Public Comment: Joe Urbanek asked what is the office of DTO?  DTO is the Department of Technology Operations.  Mr. Urbanek stated he is opposed to putting a fence around the Commission for the Blind.  
Mr. Kirby stated the suggestions for security were not made by the Commission for the Blind, but were made by the Department of Protective Services.

Adjourn: Ms. Roberson made a motion the meeting adjourn.  Ms. Sonksen seconded the motion.
There being no further business the meeting adjourned.  

_____________________________________________

Chairperson

_____________________________________________

Secretary

____________________________________________

Date

4

